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Re: Pit Rule Amendment Hearing 

Dear Mr. Carr: 

I have received your January 18, 2012 letter wherein you request a pre-hearing conference to 
determine a hearing date that is agreeable to the parties and to determine the issues that the 
Commission will consider at the hearing. With regard to the date, the hearing has been reset for 
April 16-20,2012. 

While I appreciate your suggestion concerning the issues, the fact that this is a rulemaking 
hearing, as opposed to an adjudication, inclines me to deny your request. Issues to be considered 
at the hearing may be a function of input from members of the public and participants who have 
not yet been identified. I believe that an endeavor, in this context, to predetermine matters to be 
considered by the Commission would be inappropriate. 

Thank you for your interest in facilitating the process involved in considering the proposed rule 
changes, but I do not believe that a pre-hearing conference of the sort that you suggest is 
necessary; 

Very truly yours, 

Jami Bailey 
Chart-
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